
















Agenda
Item No. E-4

REQUEST FOR COMMISSION ACTION PORT OF VANCOUVER USA
REVIEWED BY: irector of Engineering

/ & Project Delivery
Montfld berg /) Title

APPROVED BY:
Chief Operations Officer 10/24/2017

Kent Cash Title Date
SUBJECT: Approve Contracts with ZGF Architects LLP and Graham Baba Architects

for On-Call Architectural Services
BACKGROUND:
This contract supports the Port of Vancouver’s strategic goals by enhancing the staffs continuing
efforts to maximize marine business and development, maximize industrial business, and develop
and preserve multi-modal transportation access.

The port requires general architectural services on an as-needed basis to support a wide range of
projects such as the Terminal 1 Waterfront Development, Centennial Industrial Park, Terminal 5,
Parcel 10 and Columbia Gateway. To provide the most cost effective and efficient process for
acquiring these services, the port issued a competitive solicitation and on August 30, 2017,
received eleven proposals in response to the Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for the acquisition
of On Call Architectural Services. The objective was to select the two most qualified proposers to
fulfill the port’s general architectural services for various projects as they develop. The port’s
cross-departmental evaluation team independently reviewed and scored each proposal.
Interviews were conducted with four finalists selected from the proposal evaluation. The results
determined ZGF Architects LLP of Portland OR, and Graham Baba Architects of Seattle WA, to
be the two most qualified consultants to perform the services required by the port.

Examples of services included in this contract are:

• Development of site plans for commercial or industrial development.

• Planning and analysis, for proposed development, including verifying conformance with
CC&Rs and sustainability guidelines.

• Preparation of drawings and documents for proposed development of these properties.

The contracts will be issued for three years with the option to extend to complete any open task
orders. If contracts reach their dollar limits, additional funds will be requested through the
CEO/Executive Director or Board of Commission approval process, depending on the amount of
the request. The funds used for these contracts are included in the approved annual budgets.

Additional Information Attached? No
RECOMMENDATION: That the Board of Commissioners authorize the CEO/Executive
Director to execute a contract with ZGF Architects LLP for a not-to-exceed amount of
$1,000,000; and a contract with Graham Baba Architects for a not-to-exceed amount of
$500,000 to perform on-call architectural services.

Submitted by: C J&\\iwj{\S1j, CEOlExecutive Director

Date Action Taken Motion By:______________________

Approved:______________ Seconded By:__________________

Unanimous: Yes____ No_____
Deferred To:

______


